
                                             AGENDA
Oak Hills Elementary PTO Meeting 

Monday, October 13, 2014 at 2:45 p.m.
Oak Hills Elementary Library

Topic Presenter Notes
Welcome & Introductions Kristin Hamann, PTO 

President
In attendance:

Kristin Hamann 
Rachel Pines
Sheri McLoughlin 
Brenda Zak
Johnathan Powell/BSC. 
Brian Blachly/BSC.
Heather Hoxie 
Dan Glis/BSC.
Tony Davis 
Cyndie Pelto
Lorraine Carver 
Lark Asbury
Cynthia Benfield 
Glen Rutherford 
James Clarksen 
Allan Williams/BSC
Jen Anderson 
Stephanie Musser
Michelle McGee 
Rebecca Moon Leibouitz
Kathryn Webster 
Wendy Turinsky
   

Cub Scout Presentation & 
PTO Liaison Election

Brian Blachly, Allan Williams, 
Spencer Barrett, Guest 
Speakers

OH PTO is the sponsoring 
charter for this chapter of the 
Cub Scouts.
They have over 40 students 
with Oak Hills as part of their 
Chapter.
We have no financial 
obligation or liability - but we 
are here to support when 
needed.
The Cub Scouts uses our 
school as a meeting place 
when we can accommodate.
Lorraine Carver volunteered to 



be the liaison between the 
school and the cub scouts 
chapter.  Kristin Hamann 
nominated Lorraine, Lark 
Asbury 2nd the nomination & 
no one denied it.  All in favor.

Principal Update Glen Rutherford, Interim 
Principal

Glen informed the group that 
Cheryl will be out another 6 
weeks on disability.  She is 
recovering well but needs 
more time due to Dr. 
recommendations.  
Glen will continue to be our 
Interim Principal until Cheryl 
returns mid November.  

Treasurer Update Will Gingell, Tony Davis, 
Treasurers

Req. for Funds (RFF) due 
TODAY.  Mtg 10/20 at 
2:45pm
Board will meet prior to 10/20 
mtg for RFF submissions.

Vice President Update Wendy Turinsky, Vice 
President

Popcorn Machine needs to be 
serviced.
Wendy has done some 
research & there has been no 
record of service since the 
purchase in 2000.
All in favor of service being 
done - once Wendy has a 
quote she will share with the 
board.  

Volunteer Coordinator Update Brenda Zak, Sheri 
McLoughlin

Chairpersons needed for the 
Sock-Hop; we have volunteers 
but no one to take the lead.
Classroom Coordinators are in 
place - still having difficulty 
getting connected with 
classroom parents to volunteer; 
a work in progresso.  

Jog-A-Thon Recap Rita Pipes, Committee Chair Exceeded our goal of $35,000 
with more checks still coming 
in this week
from pledges
⁃ 231 students registered 

with Pledgestar 
which is 40% of 
our population

⁃ 34% of students 
registered with 
Pledgestar 



actively got 
donations

⁃ We made $20,000 
through 
Pledgestar 
donations

⁃ Average amount raised 
per student, just 
using 
Pledgestar: 
$101

⁃ 43% of our students 
just used pledge 
packets

⁃ Average amount raised 
per student just 
using pledge 
packets: $61

⁃ 12.9% of students used 
Pledgestar & 
Pledge packets

⁃ Average amount raised 
per student 
using both: 
$145

⁃ 205 students brought in 
no money.

Dinner Night Out (Oct. 7th) 
Recap & Nov. 4th DNO

Heather Hoxie, Ruann 
Donnelly, Committee Chairs

Nov. 4 DNO—Bethany Pub
Numbers not in from Sweet 
Tomato event yet.

Upcoming Volunteer 
Opportunities

Kristin Hamann, PTO 
President 

Conference Meals--Oct 29,30
⁃ please sign up for 

ingredients for 
each meal that 
you can bring - 
over half of the 
meals have 
already been 
taken care of!

Clothes Closet—Nov 5th
⁃ still need 5 more 

volunteers
Sock Hop—Jan. 30th

The Green Team will be 
holding a meeting for parents 
to get together and come up 
with their projects for the year 
& also to have an information 



night.  Please look for an 
Eblast soon. 

Committee/Parent questions, 
concerns, feedback

All ⁃ Due to the vandalism 
over the 
previous 
weekend 
questions and 
concerns have 
been raised by 
the parents 
regarding the 
lack of lighting 
around the 
outside of our 
school during 
the evening and 
weekend.  Glen 
will be looking 
into it for us.

⁃ Are we in need of 
security 
cameras?  Glen 
will look to see 
if the district 
has support for 
us on that.

Door Prize :) Fuzzy, PTO Mascot

NEXT PTO MEETING: Monday, November 17th, 2014 at 7 p.m.
Oak Hills Elementary Library


